June Meeting 2023
The Monthly Town Board meeting was called to order Tuesday, June 13, 2023 at 7 pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said.  A list of those in attendance is on file in the clerk’s office.  All Board members were present.
	
Motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Thiede to accept the minutes of last meeting as printed; motion carried.  

Delmore Consulting – Jeff Delmore was present to speak about whether the town would like to go forward with their services for this year on any road work that needs to be done and the WISLR information this fall.  Jeff will also check on grant opportunities for us.

Letter of intent on Ferron property division – Tim explained the land division and the board has approved the division; as he does have a development right.  Chris to send letter to Dodge County.

Liquor License Hearing – Chris gave the board a list of all liquor license applications/agents and all operators (bartenders) applications.  The town only had 2 new applications for bartenders, all the others were renewals; new applicants passed background checks.  Motion was made by Thiede and seconded by Marschke to approve all applications.  Tim asked if everyone has completed the class.  Clerk noted that all applicants have to of held a license within the last two years or taken the class; if two years haven’t expired between either, the class does not have to be retaken, so someone may hold a license for many years without a class update.

Citizens Comments and Concerns –
· Joel Twardokus asked the towns consideration in expanding the program on 8/13 for the church picnic and 105th anniversary to include more afternoon activities and music.
· Marilyn Reiman noted the north speed sign is still not working.
· Bob Moreau discussed his concerns about the solar project and other things happening around the town, and the town being forced into things not in the town’s best interest.  He noted a show (Full Measure) on Channel 47 on Sunday night from 10/16/22 to watch regarding these issues.  He also spoke about his appreciation for what the board handles and goes thru.
· Mark Saeger noted the Fire Department will be having an open house on July 8th from 12-4 pm.
· Jared Braun asked if there were televised reports from the inspection of lines/mains in town?  Inspections of sump pumps will be done; no information on meters yet.
· Can we do anything about the property on 26 & BI?

Census; to do or not to do – it would help to do this if everyone works together on this.  With the majority at retirement age; we need to do this to help extend the current grants.  Would like more sanitary residents at meeting to decide.

Park Committee – Nothing new

Correspondence received by Chairman and Clerk/Treasurer –
· Recycling mtg 6/27 at 7 pm
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Huberty financial paperwork finalized and needs to be signed by Chairman and Clerk.

Treasurers Report – Clerk read report. A motion was made by Thiede and seconded by Marschke to accept the Treasurer’s report; motion carried.  Supervisors compared the cancelled checks to the bank statement from May.  

Bills - A motion was made by Thiede and seconded by Marschke to pay all bills as presented, checks #27057-27075 for $50,398.63; motion carried.
Adjourn – Motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Thiede to adjourn at 8:25 pm; motion carried.

Chris Merkes								Next Meeting July 11 Clerk/Treasurer
